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For Immediate release 

15 Iwi Māori Partnership Boards sign collective submission on the Healthy Futures (Pae Ora) 
Amendment Bill 

History has been made. All 15 Iwi Māori Partnership Boards (IMPBs) across Aotearoa spanning from 
Te Tai Tokerau down to Te Waipounamu, have worked together to review, provide feedback, and 
endorse a united submission on the Healthy Futures (Pae Ora) Amendment Bill. While IMPB’s have 
collaborated on many kaupapa before, this milestone cements their combined impact and influence at 
the national level.  

This follows the National IMPB Hui held in Taranaki earlier this month. It was there that momentum 
was galvanised, and the respective boards committed to continue moving as one voice.  

“This is a historic moment,” says Kandi Ngataki, Chair of Ngaa Pou Hauora oo Taamaki Makaurau. 
“Fifteen Boards, representing iwi and whānau from every rohe in the country, are standing as one. It is 
kotahitanga in action, Te Tiriti-centred, a united voice coupled with a firm commitment to shaping the 
future for whānau.” 
 
The submission itself makes clear that IMPB’s do not support any changes to the Pae Ora (Healthy 
Futures) Act 2022 that weaken obligations to Te Tiriti. IMPB boards are particularly concerned about 
the repeal of sections that remove the statutory obligation of Te Whatu Ora to engage with and be 
accountable to Iwi, and provisions that undermine Māori authority over matters affecting hauora 
Māori. 

The collective IMPB submission has been officially lodged to the Healthy Futures (Pae Ora) 
Amendment Bill Committee. 

He waka eke noa. 
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